THE UNIVERSITY OF NORTH CAROLINA

OFFICE OF THE PRESIDENT

ADMINISTRATIVE MEMORANDUM

SUBJECT Administrative Council Meeting NUMBER 178
March 22, 1983 : DATE March 23, 1983

Calendar Items

April 8 - Board of Governors meeting, 9:30 a.m. General Administration Building,
Chapel Hi11 (Subject to cancellation if there does not appear to be
sufficient business.)

April 26 - Administrative Council meeting, 1:30 p.m. General Administration
Building, Chapel Hill .

Items Discussed

1. The President reviewed the budgetary prospects in the General Assembly,
with special attention to the problem of 1ifting the freeze on salaries.

2. Mr. Robinson reviewed the interrelationship of federal and state Taw concerning
retirement, and Mr. McMillan discussed proposed legislation in the General
Assembly on this topic.

3. Among the other bills and proposed bills discussed were these:
- The bill to amend the escheats law so as to make all sixteen institutions
eligible to share in revenue from property that escheated to the State prior
to the creation of the Board of Governors.

- The bill to require certain professors in schools of education to spend time
each year teaching in the public schools.

- Various proposals to increase out-of-state and in-state tuition.

- A bill to delete the requirement that requests for state assistance submitted
from private institutions first be presented to the Board of Governors.

- The bill of Senator Lawing to reduce the length of the term of members of the
Board of Governors to four years.

- The bill of Representative Auman to simplify the procedure for election to
the Board of Governors.

- The bill to centralize all computing activities of state government; the
President said Chancellors would be kept closely informed of developments

concerning this legislation.



- The bill to prohibit the purchasing of pets from animal shelters to be used
for research.

Mr. Robinson discussed with the Chancellors a number of problems that his
office has observed in recent months, particularly problems having to do
with the grievance procedure.

Vice President Jones discussed the proposed new policy on patents and
explained that additional information was being solicited from the campuses
in order to respond to inquiries raised in the Planning Committee of the
Board of Governors.





